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Membership

Renewals will go out soon to all members, we especially thank and acknowledge the Councils of the Lower Murray and our more recent partner the Dept of Energy Infrastructure and Transport for their continued support. Whilst it was suggested we increase membership fees the committee decided against such a move as it may discourage membership in the future as we all tighten our belts.
Low River Levels

What more needs to be said, we need rain and strong government action immediately not in the years to come.
Water Restrictions

Don’t think because its been raining that water restrictions will ease across the state, current levels are still way to low and if you doubt this take a trip down river to Goolwa and see the River Murray at its most distressed ever. So many people and organizations are offering advice and ways to improve flow but little seems to happen. Join us in the marches and gatherings to show our concern that it is almost to late.
Boat Ramps

A number of ramps are now closed and care should be taken when using those still in use, be aware that the ramp ends may drop off into deep water. Check with your local council if you have any doubts.
Marine Safety Issues

Marine Safety are providing extra patrols during the coming season, while we still don’t have two officers in the Murray Bridge area there will be a greater police presence and we are assured other officers will be sent up from other metro areas at weekends.
Reports

Reports continue to be made during the winter period, largely due to newly exposed snags and dangerous exposed rocks, if levels continue to drop as predicted we will see an increase in accidents involving skiers. If you are taking the family out for a ski when weather conditions improve remain aware at all times and keep away from the banks where old fence posts and logs may be near the surface.
Annual General Meeting
Our AGM was held on Thursday the 19th of June at 10.30am in the Senior Citizens rooms at the rear of the Coorong Council Offices at Tailem Bend. Our guest speaker for the meeting was Mr. Peter Smith OA speaking on climate change and its effects, this proved very enlightening and a bit scary, the whole world is being affected by this and we are approaching the unknown much sooner than anticipated.
There was no change to the executive or the committee which is as follows:-
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Murray Bridge Council
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Alison Jaensch, Mike Vivian
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Bret Wilson, Kevin Hall
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Roger Brown

Membership fees

Membership fees will continue unchanged at $5.00 per annum, it was considered at the AGM to increase this however there was concern it may prevent renewals during this time of increased costs as many of our members are pensioners.
Guest speakers

The committee will continue to try to provide guest speakers at meetings, our next speaker will be a representative from SA Water regarding the new legislation covering waste water from vessels, this may be of interest to health officers and the houseboat industry.

